MINUTES OF THE HUNTSVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING Wednesday, June 25, 2024, 10:00 am.

621 S. 7700 E, Huntsville

Name	Title	Status
Richard L. Sorensen	Mayor	Present
Bruce Ahlstrom	Council Member	Present
Lewis Johnson	Council Member	Excused
Sandy Hunter	Council Member	Present
Artie Powell	Council Member	Present
William Morris	Legal Counsel	Excused
Nikki Wolthuis	Clerk	Present

Citizens: Liz Poulter, Jennifer Georgi, Star Primm

The Town Council met at 7700 E. near 621 South in Huntsville to discuss the road issue. Last year it was brought to the Town's attention that 7700 E. from 600 S. all the way to the end of the street going south was part of private property and was not owned by the Town. TCM Hunter reached out to a surveyor last fall to survey the property and clear up the issue. The Town Council would like to have the road under the ownership of the Town so that they can maintain it and prevent future issues.

At the meeting on 7700 E. the Town Council met to measure the width of the pavement and locate utilities along the roadway. As they were discussing the road, nearby residents Star Primm and Jennifer Georgi were outside and briefly joined the discussion. They have lived in their home at the end of the lane for several years and had an interest in the state of the road. It was decided that the Town would hold a public meeting with the residents of 7700 E. to inform them of the history and the future of the road, easements and maintenance, and answer any questions that the residents have. The meeting will be held at the Huntsville Mercantile on Wednesday July 10th at 7:00 pm.

Mayor Richard Sorensen motioned to adjourn the meeting by consent. There were no objections.

Meeting adjourned at 10:45 am.

Nikki Wolthuis, Town Clerk